

Minutes of MVA meeting February 12th

Meeting opened 7.05pm

Present: Pat, Trevor, Sue, Nelly, Daniel, Dean, Jonny, Linda

Minutes of the previous meeting: Passed Daniel and Sue

Matters Arising

1. Cycleway benches. Daniel and Linda to explore feasibility of more benches.
2. Motueka Catchment. Sue to report back after next meeting.

Treasurer's report: \$16.40 passed for payment of incidentals.

Treasurer reported that approximately \$2000 had been spent on producing the last 3 newsletters.

Correspondence

Letter received from Motueka Aquatic Centre committee regarding publicising their gala day (February 14th) but too late to be included in the newsletter.

TDC update on small, standalone buildings. Dean to ask council representative to come to next MVA meeting.

Borewater health and safety. Pat to contact TDC re representative from hydrology department coming to next MVA meeting

NEWSLETTER:

Introduction piece needed. Pat volunteered to do it.

Grooby family. Sue to find out how long they have lived in the valley.

Delivery of newsletter. Pat to contact postie re boundary for delivering newsletter

COMMUNITY GATHERING

General discussion. Event to start 4pm. Alternative date March 7th if raining.

Barbecue broken. Pat to contact Paul W. re possibly supplying barbecue.

Nelly to supply barbecue(s) if needed as backup. Linda to contact TDC re hire of activity trailer

Proposal to pay Hall committee \$100 for hire of hall for gathering. Passed Pat and Trevor.

TDC planning dept meeting February 25th. Pat to attend.

Recreation and reserve committee would like joint AGM with MVA. Daniel to approach committee member and report back.

Dean reported on first council meeting of 2026. Two Maori representatives to be on sub committees. To be appointed by Iwi and with voting rights.

Meeting closed 8.15pm.

Next meeting March 12th.